
Borough	of	Fenwick	
Board	of	Warden	and	Burgesses	

Resident’s	Meeting	
May	23,	2015	

	
The	Meeting	was	called	to	order	at	9:00	AM	by	the	Warden,	Ethel	Davis.	
	
A	Moment	of	Silence	for	the	passing	of	the	following	Residents:	
Leverett	Davis	
Rosemary	Murphy	
Stanford	Brainerd	
Wendy	Brewer	
Everett	Fisher	
Terry	Wilson	
Dr.	Tom	Graboys	
	
The	Warden,	then	welcomed	the	following	new	Residents:	
Jetta	and	Attilio	Albani	
Liz	Plonka	and	Jack	Gagne	
Ashley	and	Ben	Crenshaw	
	
Bob	Gay,	Treasurer,	then	made	a	presentation	of	the	Borough	Finances.		He	then	
announced	that	the	mill	rate	would	remain	unchanged	from	last	year.	
	
A	Legislative	update	was	then	made	concerning	the	Bill	to	modify	the	Special	Act	to	
allow	more	residents/owners	to	vote	and	participate	in	Commissions.		June	4th	is	the	
date	on	which	the	Legislative	Session	ends	and	the	outcome	will	be	known	at	that	
time.	
	
Jennifer	McCann	gave	an	update	on	the	Land	Trust	and	specifically	the	Wildlife	
Improvement	Plan.		She	passed	around	an	extensive	list	of	the	Birds	that	have	been	
seen	in	the	Borough	and	is	available	at	the	CT	Audobon	Society.	
	
It	was	then	announced	the	retirement	of	two	Burgesses:		Newton	Brainard	‐	5	terms,	
and	David	Savin	‐	2	terms.		The	Warden	thanked	them	for	their	services	to	the	
Community	and	presented	them	with	a	picture	of	the	Borough.	
	
Fran	Adams,	the	incoming	Warden,	then	presented	the	Warden	Ethel	Davis	‐	three	
terms	a	picture	thanking	her	for	her	service	as	Warden.		She	will	continue	on	as	a	
Burgess	in	the	next	term.	
	
At	9:25	AM,	the	Meeting	was	adjourned.	
	
Respectfully	Submitted,	
Julie	G.	LeBlanc,	Clerk	


